OPERATIONS ADVISORY COMMITTEE
August 6, 2013

Present: John Lewis, Chair; Helen Prince, Secretary; Fran Armstrong, Bill Gray, Steve Dean, Gary Loew, Bob Ruhling

Absent:  Bob Orsini, Tay Vaughan, Donna Wilson


A regular meeting of the Operations Advisory Committee was held on Tuesday, August 6, 2013, in the SCA Office.  Chair John Lewis called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM/ The minutes of the July, 2013, meeting were approved as amended: (1) change typo WE to We. (2)  last paragraph of first page: correct term is curb stops, not curb adaptors.  Motion by  Loew, seconded by Armstrong, to accept.


Chair John Lewis noted that Eric Pfeiffer would not be coming to the meeting to discuss beach security as planned. An informal discussion followed regarding the issue. Eric felt he was ready to make the presentation for our discussion. Gary Loew stated that he felt the committee should be disbanded since the community had rejected the security issue brought up by Eric for a vote at the Fall 2012 meeting. Bob Ruhling will talk to Eric about this and see if we (SCA) should pursue it further. 

COMMUNITY MANAGER’S REPORT

The complete report is attached to these minutes The following is in addition to the report. 

1. Water Distribution System:

Steve stated that he has spent a lot of time getting Well#5 going. As of this meeting, the pilot well has been dug to determine the best place for the screens. The well itself will be 380 feet with screens in both aquifers. 


The water tower was inspected and it was determined that the draining and cleaning can be postponed until next year, which will give us time to get  Well #5 operational. The outside will be power-washed in September or October, and the “wash out” next spring. 


Four fire hydrants were flushed—we do it every 3 months. John Lewis noted that we used to have 5 hydrants, but one was removed at Fleming’s. He asked Steve to find out who authorized the removal of the Gate D (Fleming) hydrant.


A question was raised as to why we need to keep Well #3 (Lake Ann) in an inactive state, and not shut it down. Steve stated that MDE recommends we keep it for emergency. John requested that MDE test the water there when they come back for routine tests on our other wells. 
Steve also noted that we do not have to get permits to preserve or fix water problems

nor do we have to report it. 

Steve stated that he would like to begin using chlorine gas rather than liquid chlorine because it lasts longer, does not go bad, and would eliminate having to carry buckets of liquid chlorine to Wells # 1 and # 4.  John Lewis said that he had concerns about using chlorine gas because it can be very dangerous, if not handled correctly by the staff.  If used it would require safety training and additional equipment at the well sites to ensure safety of the operators.

Discussion centered around how to use Wells # 1 and # 4 in cycle with Well # 5, or to let Well # 5 do it all. It was the consensus to give this more thought, after the new well is up and running, and to consult with A.C.Schultes as to the best way to go.
2. Buildings, Grounds, Roads, and Pool:

Steve stated that he had tried to contact the road company that did the roads last year and they will not return his calls, although they had said last summer that they would come back later to fix the tar problem. Ken Romney obtained some samples of stone dust that we may be able to use instead of sand.  John said that Mitchell/Stewart Croup does road work in the area and if we tell them, what happened they may be able to help us make repairs. 


Several areas with bamboo are being maintained this summer through Parks and Gardens. There is a chemical to apply to kill it.  John said that a person needs to be certified to use this chemical—Steve Gaines (ACLT) has the certification and we might be able to work with him. 


SMECO is planning to replace many of the above-ground lines with underground lines.

Pool:  Health Department noted chlorine issues in the baby pool. Bob noted that the bottom surface of the pool seems unusually rough.  It was noted that we said earlier that we will consult with a pool company at the end of the season to evaluate needed pool maintenance, and will also look at the pool house and the pool surface.  Bill Gray said he had talked to Scott’s, who stated that even if we dump chlorine in and add algaecides at the end of the season they would not guarantee that we would not have to acid wash it in the spring.  Merrillat Pools did not respond to Bill’s inquiry.   We will work on a comprehensive plan for pool repairs and renovations this winter after the pool closes. 

Joy Bartholomew wants to donate a fan to the ladies bathroom. The OAC feels we should provide one for each bathroom. 

Community House:  Helen asked to look at special paints for steps and ramp as a possible solution to having to paint them yearly.


Both Chestnut and the Community House still need to be re-keyed.
OLD BUSINESS
1. Roads: Need to identify the roads that need “widening.”

2. Barn: Clean it out. Steve told Bobby Adams he could have whatever was still there. If he does not come by the end of the month, we get rid of the remaining stuff.

3. Lake Ann:  Wait to see if we can abandon Well # 3 before we begin any work. Gary asked Steve to check out the hole in the dam.

4. Railings on boat ramp:  Need to be fixed.

NEW BUSINESS
1. SMECO/underground lines:   We have been asked to identify areas which are in the most danger of falling trees and they will concentrate their efforts to get the electric lines underground. They will ask the cable company to cooperate. The plan is to get all of SCA lines underground.

2.  Stones at Brosmer’s:  It was noted that Patty Brosmer installed a row of stones on the end of the road to control erosion. This is  SCA property. There have been other incidences where stones or retaining walls have been installed that encroach on the SCA road right-of-way. The committee requested that Bob Ruhling  tell the community that people must check with the Community Manager before they put stones on the road edge of their property for erosion control, to be sure the product and its placement will not interfere with or obstruct road maintenance and snow removal. 
3. Walking/biking path: Helen requested that we look at the paths we currently have that can be used between Gate C and Gate A for walking and for children riding bikes to the pool. They currently are mowed but could be upgraded. 


There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.









Respectfully submitted,









Helen Prince, Secretary
